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BOWLING GREEN STATE UNIVERSITY

MEMORANDUM

TO: Dr. Mary Ellen Mazey, President; Dr. Rodney Rogers, Senior Vice President for Academic
Affairs and Provost; Ms. Jill Carr, Senior Associate Vice President for Student Affairs and
Dean of Students; Mr. Albert Colom, Vice President for Enrollment Management; Ms.
Sherideen Stoil, Chief Financial Officer; Mr. Brad Leigh, Executive Director, Business
Operations; Mr. Patrick Nelson, Director, Bowen-Thompson Student Union; Mr. Chris
Bullins, Associate Dean of Students; Ms. Robin Gerrow, Chief Communications Officer

CC: Ms. Jodi Webb, Senior Associate Dean of Students; Ms. Alice Cook, Undergraduate Student
Government Secretary; Dr. Mark Earley, Faculty Senate Chair; Mr. David Sleasman,
Graduate Student Senate President; Mr. Tom Siebenaler, Administrative Staff Council Chair;
Ms. Terry Carver, Classified Staff Council Chair; Mr. Beau Slater, Student Board of Trustee;
Max Filby, BG News Editor-in-Chief; Mr. Brandon Swope, Resident Student Association

FROM: Alex Solis, Undergraduate Student Body President
DATE: February 11, 2013
RE: Resolution 2012/2013—04

On Monday, February 11, 2013, the Undergraduate Student Government Senate passed Resoiution
2012/2013—04. The resolution is a statement formally opposing the policy changes affecting the
scheduling of events on the master calendar in the Bowen-Thompson Student Union for fall 2013. The
Undergraduate Student Government, Vice President David Neely, and | really stress our concerns with
these policy changes. This piece of legislation goes in depth outlining our objective stance. | am fearful of
how this may affect retention, the operation of student organizations, those who are the “exceptions,” and
the overall use of the student union. | urge you to still proceed with scheduling on the 15™ of February with
the policies from academic year 2012-2013 and revisit this initiative with collaboration from various
departments on campus and undergraduate student representation in the near future. This Monday, |
signed this legislation into effect, officially stating our opposition as the official voice of the undergraduate
student body.

For more information, please refer to the attached document, S.R. 2012/2013—04, If you have any
questions with this resolution please feel free to contact me at my office (419) 372.6026 or by email at
asolis@falcon.bgsu.edu.

Mr. Alex D. Solis

Undergraduate Student Body President

404 Bowen-Thompson Student Union Phone: 419-372-8161
Bowling Green, Ohio 43403-0145 Fax 419-372-8159 www.bgsu.edu/usq






THE SENATE OF THE UNDERGRADUATE STUDENT BODY

S.R. 2012/2013 - 04

A Resolution formally opposing the policy changes affecting the scheduling of events on the Master
Calendar in the Bowen-Thompson Student Union for Fall 2013,

IN THE SENATE OF THE UNDERGRADUATE STUDENT BODY
February 11, 2013

Authored by: Kelly Frailly, Kreischer Ashley-Batchelder Residence Hall Senator; and Kallie
Durkit, Chair of Academic Affairs/ Off Campus Senator

Sponsored by: Jordan Sanderson, Chair of Student Affairs/ At Large Senator; John Clevenger,
Chair of Auxiliary Affairs/ At- Large Senator; David Shubert, Founders Residence Hall Senator;
Kyle St. Peter, Offenhauer Residence Hall Senator; and Eric Juzkiw, College of Musical Arts
Senator

Februvary 11, 2013

Approved by the Senate of the Undergraduate Student Body, and prepared for presentation to the
President of the Undergraduate Student Body.

February 11, 2013

Approved by the President of the Undergraduate Student Body, and so ordered into effect.

N

AP L

Melissa Dzienzfr Alex Solis
Speaker of the Senate President of the Undergraduate Student Body



S.R. 2012/2013 -04

A Resolution formally opposing the policy changes affecting the scheduling of events on the Master
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Calendar in the Bowen-Thompson Student Union for Fall 2013.

In the senate of the Undergraduate Student Body here assembled,

. Whereas, Patrick Nelson, the Director of the Bowen-Thompson Student Union, has stated in this

. position that his “overall mission for students” is “To increase access and ensure fairness to all BGSU
. student organizations” desire to use our facilities while enhancing our services, technology, meeting

. environment, and marketing outreach in support of student events managed through The Conference

. and Event Services Office located in the Bowen-Thompson Student Union.”; and

. Whereas, on Friday, February |, 2013, Patrick Nelson presented policy changes to the scheduling of

7. events in the Bowen-Thompson Student Union on the Master Calendar to the members of Ex-Officio

8.

9.

who represent twenty-three student organizations; and

Whereas, Ex-Officio was opposed to these policy changes because of the implications they have on

10. student organizations and expressed their concerns and disapproval of said policy changes; and

11. Whereas, on Monday, February 4, 2013, Patrick Nelson presented these same policy changes to the
12. Undergraduate Student Government’s General Assembly meeting; and

13. Whereas, The Undergraduate Student Government expressed at length their concerns with the policy

14.
15.

16.
17.
18.
19.

changes regarding student organizations’ ability to schedule reoccurring events in the Bowen-
Thompson Student Union on the Master Calendar; and

Whereas, the Undergraduate Student Government expressed opposition on behalf of all
undergraduate student organizations to points in all three of the “new rules for Fall of 2013” (as titled
and referred to by Patrick Nelson in his presentation to the Undergraduate Student Government on
February 4, 2013) on the grounds that they would have significant and wide-ranging effects on student

20. organizations; and

21.

Whereas, we express significant reservations about the data presented concerning the current usage of

22. the Bowen-Thompson Student Union in that the timespan in which the data was collected may not be

23.

representative of the true usage of the Bowen-Thompsen Student Union meeting facilities throughout

24. an academic year; and

25.
26.

27.
28.
29,

Whereas, the data as presented does not show demand exceeding the availability of the Bowen-
Thompscn Student Union meeting facilities on a weekly basis; and

Whereas, in addition to the inadequate data presented about Bowen- Thompson Student Union, no
data or stmilar policies as collected from the “Four Corner” institutions of Kent State University, Ohio
University and Miami University, Mid- American Conference institutions or other peer institutions

30. were presented as benchmarks for this policy; and

31.
32.

Whereas, the new rules as stated would assess student organizations fees for exceeding the newly
revised hours of operation and/or altering the base sets of rooms 314, 315, 316, and 318; and
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. Whereas, student organizations have not been properly notified of these changes in order to
- appropriately accommodate these fees into their budgets for academic year 2013-2014; and

. Whereas, the open forum meetings concerning these policy changes previously scheduled for
. February 12, 2013 and February 13, 2013 were cancelled by Patrick Nelson, further hindering student
. organizations’ abilities to adequately express their concerns and adapt to the policy changes; and

- Whereas, Patrick Nelson’s discussion with the Undergraduate Student Government regarding
. exceptions to these “new rules for Fail of 2013” that would be assigned to organizations at the
. discretion of The Conference and Event Services Office; and

Whereas, currently, there has been no quantifiable criteria presented as to which groups would be
granted exceptions, which the Undergraduate Student Government sees as a loophole which upstart
groups may never be informed of and at which non-exempted groups may level charges of favoritism
in the future; and

Whereas, on February 15, 2013, the Master Calendar scheduling process will proceed with these
policy changes in place despite the above stated concerns and a lack of adequate communication with
undergraduate student organizations at Bowling Green State University; and

Whereas, because of this lack of adequate communication, student organizations may not be aware of
these policy changes and their significant implications on the bodies affected; and

Therefore, Let It Be Resolved that the Undergraduate Student Government does not approve of the
new policies as written; and

Therefore, Let It Be Further Resolved, that the Undergraduate Student Government does not
approve of the implementation timeline of these policies on February 15, 2013 because the
aforementioned student body was not promptly and adequately notified of the changes; and

Therefore, Let It Be Further Resolved, that while the Undergraduate Student Government protests
these policies and their implementation timeline, we would be open to discussion on alternatives to
better accommodate the needs of students and to better address the misuse by student organizations of
scheduled space through a probationary system, searching for alternatives to the “exceptions™ concept
presented, to suspend the implementation of these policies as written for the 2013-2014 academic
year, o proceed with scheduling on the 15" of February with the policies from academic year 2012-
2013 in place and to rewrite the policies for Bowen-Thompson Student Union scheduling using the
shared governance model of academic year 2014-2015; and

Therefore, Let It Be Finally Resolved, because of concerns regarding data collection, assessment of
fees, allowing exceptions to the “new rules for Fall of 2013”, and the inadequate dissemination of
information of the policy changes affecting the scheduling of events on the Master Calendar in the
Bowen-Thompson Student Union for Fall 2013, the Undergraduate Student Government in
representing the interests’ of the undergraduate student body and the undergraduate student
organizations assembled therein, formally opposes the policy changes affecting the scheduling of
events on the Master Calendar in the Bowen-Thompson Student Union for Fall 2013,



THE SENATE OF THE UNDERGRADUATE STUDENT BODY

Passed by the Senate and ordered presented to the president of the Undergraduate Student Body
for Approval or Veto.

Melissa Dzienny

Speaker of the Senate

I do hereby approve, and order
this legislation into effect.

A

Alex Solis

The President of the Undergraduate Student Body

I do hereby disapprove, and order this legislation to be returned to the Senate.

Alex Solis

The President of the Undergraduvate Student Body



